California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
November 7, 2012
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: Keith Freeseman, Cecile Lindsey, Sharlene Sayegh, Seiji Steimetz, Lesley Farmer, Susan Platt, Nat Hansuvadha, Xuemei Su, Eileen Luhr, I-Hung Khoo, Sharon Downey, Greg Armento, Chikako Nagai.
Guests: Dr. Hank Fradella, Dr. James Koval, Dr. Peter Kreysa, Dean Sue Stanley
Excused: Bruno Pernet
1.  The meeting was called to order at 2:09pm.
2.  The agenda was approved with no changes.
3.  The minutes for the September 5, 2012 meeting were approved with no changes.
4.  The following announcements were made:
· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Seiji Steimetz, PARC Vice Chair; Bruno Pernet, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.
· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.  Council members access the PARC BeachBoard via their student tab.
· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your laptops or print material for meetings.
· Next scheduled PARC Meeting is November 21, 2012.
5.  New Business:
· Keith Freeseman gave updates on 2012-2013 Program Reviews.  Keith Freeseman will update the program review teams and will post to the PARC Beachboard page.
6.  There was no unfinished business.
7.  Program Review Presentations:
· Eileen Luhr presented the report for the Master of Science in Emergency Services Administration.  After the presentation, Dr. Keith Freeseman invited Dr. Hank Fradella to elaborate on the program and its needs.  Dr. James Koval explained the changing composition of EMER cohorts and the online coursework in the program. Dr. James Koval answered questions regarding the capstone project, how the program measures student learning outcomes, and whether the program has an advisory program.
· The program review was approved with minor changes to the recommendations.
8.  PARC Question and Answers 
· Sharon Downey asked for clarification regarding the process for appointing college members of the UPC.
9.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:07pm.


Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Luhr

